GUISBOROUGH PRIORY BOWLS CLUB AGM
Saturday 2nd October 2021
Apologies: B Kolodziej, D Kolodziej, Anne Prior, Dave Ward
Present: E Smith, J Smith, P Stevenson, S Stevenson, J Haw, Entwistle, S Entwistle, D Pickard, W Pickard, Jim Smith, Marie Dowson, Anne Pattinson, Mary Smith, Malcolm Walker, Bill Laird, Geoff Gray, Bev Ward, Marlene Hall, Jackie Waterson, Chris Moran, Jackie Haw, Dave Grimwood, Ken Johnson, Helen Johnson, Keith Prior
Obituaries: Eric Ward
	Agenda Item
	Action by

	Previous AGM Minutes
	Proposed: Tom Entwistle
Seconded: Wendy Pickard
Accepted as a true record of the previous AGM

	Matters Arising

	Chairman’s Report
Eric Smith 
	Only had half a season. We have missed the Friendlies and these are important for the new players.
No rabbits in the green which is a result.
Everyone who has helped and supported. 
This will be my last year as Chairman.

	Treasurer’s Report
Tom Entwistle 
	Strange couple of years because of covid. £5 that were paid have now been refunded. Income has been restricted because of very few league games. However, we have more members than 2 years ago – total income for membership £1350 compared to £2715 fees in 2019. Significantly less income. Outgoings have increased. Less than half income. Final report will be available in a month’s time. Successfully achieved a number of Covid Grants. 

	Secretary’s Report
Samantha Stevenson
	Thank you to everyone who has supported with the Eric Ward Memorial.

	Team Captain’s Report – EBA
Dave Pickard
	Thanks to everyone who have supported the EBA – only played half a season. Cut down to 4 rinks of triples and we are hoping it will continue in this format which is preferred by many of the smaller clubs. EBA Annual meeting at Borough Park and will be attended by Dave Pickard and Tom Entwistle.

	Team Captain’s Report – Cleveland
Sue Entwistle
	All games played and we finished 8 out of 12. Finished well against Skelton – had we played the full season we would have improved.
Can be raised at the meeting about ladies in the mixed leagues – suggestion points penalty

	Team Captain’s Report – Langbaurgh
Jim Smith
	We finished in the middle – had to cancel the game due to the football and played a double header and lost. Looking forward to a full season and we can regain the trophy.
Can be raised at the meeting about ladies in the mixed leagues – suggestion points penalty

	Team Captain’s Report – Afternoon Triples – Cleveland
Barbara Kolodziej
	Apologies

	Team Captain’s Report – VETS League
Danny Kolodziej 
	Apologies

	Team Captain’s Report – Teesside Ladies
Jackie Haw
	4 ladies won the Yorkshire championship and got to the National Finals: Sue Entwistle, Marie Dowson, Jean Smith, Alison Phillips.
No games played and our next meeting will be in February 2022. Members need to sign up to show interest.

	Friendly Captain
Bill Laird
	One Friendly against Great Ayton and we won it.  Unfortunately, due to Covid they didn’t happen. Really good for new bowlers to learn more aspects of the game. Usually - 6 games a year.

	Social Bowls
	Thank you to Jean and Eric for your support and to Doreen Bassett. This has made a positive impact and Eric particularly enjoyed it. £350 contributed to the club funds. Learners’ tuition session – Tuesday 4-6pm £10 membership and £2.50 per session at Borough Park. Ken and Helen have really enjoyed it and also felt really welcome. Thank you to everyone.

	Election of Club Officials
Chairman
Vice Chairman
Honorary Secretary
Honorary Treasurer
Club Competitions
Friendlies’ Captain
Friendlies’ Vice Captain
Men’s Captain (NYBL)
Men’s Vice Captain (NYBL)
Ladies’ Captain (Teesside Ladies)
Ladies’ Vice Captain (Teesside Ladies)
Langbaurgh League Captain
Langbaurgh League Vice Captain
Cleveland League Captain
Cleveland League Vice Captain
Afternoon Triples Captain
Afternoon Triples Vice Captain
Vets Captain
Vets Vice Captain
Monday Afternoon Social Bowls Organise
Monday Afternoon Coaches
Glasses Sunday Afternoon Organiser
Committee Member 1
Committee Member 2

	
Eric Smith
Tom Entwistle
Samantha Stevenson
Tom Entwistle
Samantha Stevenson
Bill Laird
Samantha Stevenson
Dave Pickard
Eric Smith 
Jackie Haw
Wedndy Pickard
Jim Smith
Wendy Pickard
Susan Entwistle
Wendy Pickard
Marlene Hall
Malcolm Walker
Dave Pickard
Wendy Pickard
Jackie Haw
Eric Smith/ Doreen Bassett
Jim Smith 
Wendy Pickard
Jean Smith 


	2022 Season
Green Open and Subs either cash on this day or BACS transfer
Come and Try Bowls Weekends
	
2nd April 2022 – 11-1pm 

9th April 2022

	AGM Agenda Requests

	Becoming a Charity 
	Added to the agenda but unfortunately Barbara is not here to discuss – will be deferred until the next Committee Meeting.

	Life Membership for Eric Smith
	Proposed by Samantha Stevenson
Seconded Tom Entwistle and many others

	Club Shirts

	 3 designs to choose from and Number 3 won
Every playing member will receive 1 shirt and 1 waterproof jacket and anyone playing in the Leagues can get a subsidised second shirt for a minimum donation of £5. All shirts must be returned if members choose to leave the club.  The Secretary will sort out the new design and come back to playing members regarding sizes and ordering ready for the 2022 season.

	Christmas Party
	All organised for 1st December 2021. Pies are being provided by Campbells Butchers LTD. Please ensure all who want to attend have paid by the end of October – payments in the usual way to Tom Entwistle Treasurer.

	Date of Next AGM

	Saturday 1st October 2022 – Always the 1st Saturday in October.



